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PMSA DATA REQUEST NO. 243: Regarding your testimony at Exh. WST-01 1:19–21, 
please provide a summary of all your consulting work related to pilotage matters for 
Puget Sound Pilots performed during 2021 and 2022. Please note when or whether 
such consulting included the preparation of testimony and other consulting in 
support of the preparation of the present rate case. 

RESPONSE:  My work during these years included advising PSP on implementing 
changes suggested in the UTC’s 2020 rate order, organizational structure and the 
hiring of office staff and professionals.  I also worked with PSP on post-Rate Order 
communications with UTC staff and commissioners.  In 2022, my consulting for PSP 
focused on the issues addressed in my testimony in this rate case.  Except for my 
testimony, I did not provide any consulting services to PSP related to the testimony 
of other PSP witnesses. 
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